
STAND. CON. REP. NO. -22

Honolulu, Hawaii

MAR03 , 2022

RE: H.B. No. 2514
H.D. 1

Honorable Scott K. Saiki
Speaker, House of Representatives
Thirty—First State Legislature
Regular Session of 2022
State of Hawaii

Sir:

Your Committee on Consumer Protection & Commerce, to which
was referred H.B. No. 2514, H.D. 1, entitled:

“A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO UNDERGROUND STORAGE TANKS,”

begs leave to report as follows:

The purpose of this measure is to prohibit the operation of
underground storage tanks with a capacity greater than one hundred
thousand gallons.

Your Committee received testimony in support of this measure
from the Department of Health; Honolulu Board of Water Supply;
Surfrider Foundation Hawai’i Region; Protect Kaho’olawe ‘Ohana;
Sierra Club of I-{awai’i; Hawai’i Alliance for Community—Based
Economic Development; 350Hawaii.org; Aloha ‘Ama Legal Group, LLLC;
‘Ahahui o nã Kauka; Our Revolution Hawaii; Livable Hawaii Kai Hui;
Hawai’i Alliance for Progressive Action; Hawai~i Public Health
Institute; Environmental Caucus of the Democratic Party of Hawai’i;
Environmental Justice Task Force of Faith Action for Community
Equity; and numerous individuals. Your Committee received
comments on this measure from the Department of Land and Natural
Resources and Office of Planning and Sustainable Development.

Your Committee finds that there are leakage risks associated
with underground storage tanks that contain hazardous materials,
with large capacity underground storage tanks presenting a higher
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potential for large leakage events. Water contamination from
leaky underground storage tanks can have a devastating impact on
the environment and directly impacts the health and quality of
life of Hawaii residents. This measure seeks to prohibit the
operation of underground storage tanks with a capacity greater
than one hundred thousand gallons, which will reduce the risk of
potential contamination of the State’s potable drinking water
sources.

As affirmed by the record of votes of the members of your
Committee on Consumer Protection & Commerce that is attached to
this report, your Committee is in accord with the intent and
purpose of H.B. No. 2514, H.D. 1, and recommends that it pass
Third Reading.

Respectfully submitted on
behalf of the members of the
Committee on Consumer
Protection & Commerce,

A~~SON, Chair
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State of Hawaii
House of Representatives

The Thirty-first Legislature H SC ~ ~i ~
Record of Votes of the Committee on Consumer Protection & Commerce

Bill/Resolution No.: Committee Referral: Date:
W~ ~-c~’-j ~ ~ c~rc~

U The committee is reconsidering its previous decision on the measure.

The recommendation is to: ~i~ass, unamended (as is) U Pass, with amendments (HD) LI Hold
U Pass short form bill with HD to recommit for future public hearing (recommit)

CPC Members Ayes Ayes (WR) Nays Excused

1. JOHANSON, Aaron Ling (C) V

2. KITAGAWA, Lisa (VC) V

3. AQUINO, Henry J.C.

4. HAR, Sharon E.

5. HASHEM, Mark J.

6. KONG, Sam Satoru

7. MIZUNO, John M.

8. MORIKAWA, Dee

9. ONISHI, Richard H.K.

10. TARNAS, David A.

11. MATSUMOTO, Lauren

TOTAL(11) Ii 0 0 0
The recommendation is: ‘~“Adopted LI Not Adopted

If joint referral, did not support recommendation.
committee acronym(s)

Vice Chair’s or designee’s signature:

Distribution: Original (White) — Committee Duplicate (Yellow) — Chief Clerks Office Duplicate (Pink) — HMSO




